
 
     October 2013 Chapter Newsletter 

PLEDGE:  As a Blue Knight, I pledge to act with honor and pride to promote motorcycling and motorcycle 

safety by being an example of the safe use, operation and enjoyment of motorcycles.  I will work at all 

times to improve the relationship between the motorcycling law enforcement community and the 

general public.  The fraternal spirit will always guide me in relating to other Blue Knights.  

CHAPTER WEBSITE: www.bkwivi.com  

The 2013 October meeting was held 
on October 15th , ÁÔ !ÌÉÏÔÏȭÓ 
Restaurant. 
President Jim Kindt (Tiny) called the 
meeting to order at 7:01pm with a 
total of 26 members present (see 
roll call).  President Kindt  led the 
chapter in the Pledge of Allegiance, 
followed by a moment of silence for 
our brothers who have transferred 
to Heaven I.  Unknown to us at that 
time, was that one of our own 
members Mark Newell, had suffered 
a heart attack on Monday and died. 
Mark had been a long time member 
and will be missed.  R.I.P. Brother 
Newell, 06/07/60 to 10/14 /13.   
  
There were three new member 
introduced, all of whom joined 
tonight!!  Robin Griepentrog, ( retired  
officer from MPD), Michael Powell, 
(Waukesha County Sheriff), and 
Joseph Roy, (Detective Wauwatosa 
Police Department) .  Welcome to WI 
VI.  Always nice to have fresh 
recruits to put to work!  Just 
kidding. 

A motion to waive the reading of the 

minutes from the last meeting 

(September 15th, 2013) was made by 

Chuck Homa and seconded by Carl 

Karwacki.  The motion passed.  

TREASURERS REPORT:  Treasurer 

Bortmess read the financial report to the 

membership (report will not be published 

in this forum.) Brian explained the CD 

rates and distribution.  

A motion to accept the report was made 

by Carl Karwacki and seconded by VP 

Dennis Hafeman.  The motion passed. 

QUARTERMASTERS REPORT:   Jim 
Bagurdes asked the membership if they 
received his mass email regarding the 
shirts.  He stated he will send it out again 
and please check your spam folder for it.  
Jim said his email address is 
k50379@aol.com.  Jim will be bringing 
some sample sizes at the next meeting for 
all to try on prior to ordering. 
 
 
 

http://www.bkwivi.com/
mailto:k50379@aol.com


OLD BUSINESS: 
Packer/Bear game December 29th  
Locations: 
1) Jim Bagurdes reported he has 
access to Piccadilly Square 
Apartment Complex Club House, 
102nd and Coldspring.  It will hold 
70 people, has a large TV over the 
fireplace, full kitchen and bar.  We 
can bring our own food in and as 
long as we are not charging 
admission it is free to rent.  There is 
a $500.00 security deposit in case of 
damages.  We would be responsible 
to clean up afterward. 
2) Carl Karwacki reported on the 
Valley Inn, 40th  and Clybourn.  It 
ÈÏÌÄÓ χς ÐÅÏÐÌÅȟ ÈÁÓ τ 46ȭÓȟ the food 
pric ing was as follows, meatballs 
$45.00/ pan, wings $77.00, cheese-
crackers-sausage $30.00, pizzas 
starting at $14.00, and beer and 
soda is $6.50/pitcher.  The venue 
would be shared with the public but 
very few people show up for Packer 
games. 
3) Brian Bortmess previously 
reported on Wern Valley Sportsman 
Club in Waukesha County.  Nothing 
new to report on this venue since 
the last meeting. 
Voting on location results:  
Piccadillys ɀ 21 
Valley Inn ɀ 1 
Wern Farms ɀ 4 
-Remember this will also be our 
chapter Christmas party. 
-Start thinking about where to get 
good prices on beer and soda. 
-#ÈÕÃË ÏÆÆÅÒÅÄ ÔÈÅ Ȱρȱ ÂÏÔÔÌÅ ÏÆ 
ÂÏÏÚÅ ÌÅÆÔ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ',2#ȣȣ 
 
Badges:  
Brian reports that we still have the 
same proposal as last month.  There 
was some debate on which seal to 

use and the design of the badge.  
"ÏÂ "ÁÒÒ ÓÕÇÇÅÓÔÅÄ ×Å ÌÏÏË ÁÔ Ȱρψυυ 
ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔȱ ɉ-0$ (ÉÓÔÏÒÉÃÁÌ ÓÉÔÅɊ ÔÈÅÙ 
have several different options on 
badges, and prices are reasonable.  
If any other member has a badge 
idea, bring  it  to the next meeting to 
discuss.  President Kindt stated the 
only reason the club is getting 
involved in this is to cover the set-
up fee, if there is enough interest. 
This will be tabled until    next 
meeting. 
Hard drive:  
The chapter has purchased a hard 
drive to store all the club photos. 
If you have any photos you would 
like to be archived please make sure 
you label them as to what event they 
are from, and date if you can, then 
send them to Sandy Santoro.   
 
OLD BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR:  
None. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
-President Kindt asked for all members to 
start thinking about a venue for the 
Sweetheart dance.  Bring suggestions to 
the next meeting! 
-International Updates: Dennis Hafeman 
reports there is nothing from the 
International at this time. 
-GLRC updates:  The 2014 Summer GLRC 
in Galesburg may need to have a date 
change.  The fairgrounds that they booked 
notified them that they had double 
booked, and they were going to get 
bumped.  They (Galesburg) received 
permission from the GLRC board to move 
the date forward one week.  Stay tuned 
for a change of date.  It will be sometime 
in mid-August. 
 
NEW BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR:  
None. 



ANNOUNCEMENTS/GOOD OF THE 
ORDER: 
-Show of hands for all who are interested 

iÎ ÄÏÉÎÇ ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ Ȱ3ÈÏÏÔ ÁÎÄ $ÉÎÎÅÒȱ 

(sometime in Feburary) at that same 

Deerfield location.  13 members 

expressed interest.  

-Crying towel classic, Nov. 4th, there are 

still hotel rooms available at the Super 8 

in Waukegan, if you prefer a different 

hotel there is a Red Roof Inn nearby.  If 

you stay overnight we will head to the 

Little Red School House for a good 

breakfast.  This is a Monday night game.  

Come out and support BK ILX. 

-Spring GLRC will be held in Erie PA. 

March 14-16.  This is one to look into!  

They are a Tri -State chapter and hold 

associate status in the GLRC.    

Nominations for the GLRC officers will 

take place there. 

-Arkansas IV benefit.  They are doing a 

raffle to offset the cost of the 2013 

International.  They are raffling off 2 AR-

15 rifles and 2 leather jackets.  Tickets are 

$5.00 each or five tickets for $20.00.  

Drawings held Dec 14th.  See Dennis 

Hafeman for the information on where 

and how to purchase tickets. 

-Keep Evie and Jerry Pieper in your 

thoughts.  Both have had bad health 

issues.  Jerry is still in the hospital, Evie is 

out.  Send your thoughts to them via e-

mail @  TNBKCH7@EPBFI.COM.  The 

chapter will send flowers to their 

location.   

 

 

GOOD OF THE ORDER FROM THE 

FLOOR: 

-Director Chuck Homa suggests we look 

into a different date for the dinner rides.  

Bob Barr suggested we cancel the dinner 

ride on the 23rd and just have a color ride 

on the Oct 27th.  Details on the meeting 

place and time will go out in an e-mail 

soon.  Ȱ*ÕÓÔ ÉÎȱ ./ ÄÉÎÎÅÒ ÒÉÄÅ ÔÈÉÓ ÍÏÎÔÈȟ 

just the color ride on 10-27-13. 

-DUES ARE DUE.  Start getting them in,  

BY JANUARY PLEASE.  See Brian, Dennis, 

or Sandy.  )ÔȭÓ $30.00 to renew if you get 

an electronic newsletter and $35.00 if you 

receive a paper newsletter.  If you joined 

after Oct 1st you do not need to pay dues 

for next year.  Honorary members, hold 

on to your dues until December when we 

vote on your membership. 

-3ÔÁÔÅ #ÏÎÖÅÎÔÉÏÎ ÉÓ ÆÁÔÈÅÒȭÓ ÄÁÙ ×ÅÅËÅÎÄ 

hosted by WI XII, June 13-15.  This is 

during the International and we will be 

looking for someone to represent our 

chapter at the State Convention.   

-A huge thank you to the "ÌÉÅÃËÁÒÄÔȭÓ ÆÏÒ 

the AWESOME time at their home.  Great 

food, beverages, company and Nascar!!! 

 

 

mailto:TNBKCH7@EPBFI.COM


RIDES:  

Dinner ride to the Mineshaft 09-25-13.  

What a great turnout, 26.5 members, 

guests, and grandchild showed up for a 

delicious and inexpensive dinner. 

  

 
 

On October 13th Bob Barr led over 18 

bikes to Turner Hall in Watertown WI for  

WI ))ȭÓ ÆÁÌÌ ÒÉÄÅ ÁÎÄ ÃÈÉÌÉ ÆÅÅÄ ɉÂÅÎÅÆÉÔ ÆÏÒ 

Tomorrows Hope).  Several others met up 

with them either on 2 or 4 wheels.  

Nothing better than chili, hot dogs and the 

Packers!!  Good time was had by all. 

 
4ÈÁÔȭÓ ÓÏÍÅ ÓÅÒÉÏÕÓ ÆÏÏÔÂÁÌÌ ×ÁÔÃÈÉÎÇȢ 

 

 
 

Motion to close was made by Danny 

OôToole at 0745pm and second by Allen 

Schoessow.  Motion passed. 

Fraternally,  

Sandy (LTS) 290 

 



 

 

ROLL CALL 
Chuck Homa 

Steve Bzdusek 

Bob Barr 

Steve Schultz 

Andre Bleickardt 

Kristi Bleickardt 

Danny O’Toole 

Jim Bagurdes 

Debbie Bagurdes 

Carl Karwacki 

Bob McDermott 

Tom Listinsky 

Jared Listinsky 

Jim Ortiz 

Scott Wysocki 

Brian Bortmess 

Joanne Cook 

Michael Mihalovits 

Sandy Santoro 

Dennis Hafeman 

Laura Duff 

Jim Kindt 

Michael Stroessner 

Al Schoessow 

Jim Crouse 

Robin Griepentrog 

Gary Davey 

Mary Davey 

 

 

BOARD MEMBERS 

PRESIDENT 

James (Tiny) Kindt 

jimkindt@yahoo.com 

VICE PRESIDENT 

Dennis Hafeman 

bkwrongway1@aol.com 

SECRETARY 

Sandy Santoro 

santoro3@sbcglobal.net 

TREASURER 

Brian Bortmess 

bbortmess@gmail.com 

DIRECTORS 

Steve Bzdusek                                         

Ted Engelbart                         

Chuck Homa  

PAST PRESIDENT 

Joe Kubicek        

                              

BIRTHDAY WISHES 

Michael Mihalovits, Oct 9 

Mark Meyer, Oct 11 

Paul Serdynski, Oct 12 

Leane Teriaca, Oct 12 

Jon Kopecky, Oct 20 

 

 

Brunch rides are the 2
nd

 Sunday 

(10am) 

Dinner rides are the 4
th

 

Wednesday (6pm) 

Rides run March through 

November 

(Ride dates may vary) 

 

Meeting location: changes per 

ride, due to construction 

COLOR RIDE 10-27-13 

INFORMATION TO COME 

 

mailto:jimkindt@yahoo.com
mailto:bkwrongway1@aol.com
mailto:santoro3@sbcglobal.net
mailto:bbortmess@gmail.com


 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 2013               

-Crying Towel @ Jesters 740 pm kick-off     Nov 4  

1500 N Lewis Ave, Waukegan, IL 

 

-Crying Towel Round #2 Hosted by WI VI   Dec 29 

Piccadilly’s Club House, 102 & Coldspring Rd 

This will also be our Christmas Party            

 

-2014 Spring GLRC           March 14-16 

Erie, PA (PA XVIII) See attached flyer 

 

-2014 Pigs in the Smokies          May 23-25 

Hosted by Tennessee III (www.blueknightstn3.com) 

  

-2014 International                             June 22 – 27   

Waidring Austria  HTTP://BK-Convention2014.eu/ 

 

-2014 European Tour                       June 21-July 6 

Escorted by Pat Fox, contact Pfox1@nycap.rr.com 

 

-2014 Summer GLRC   August 22-24 may change 

Galesburg, ILL XXXVI                   (details to come) 

 

-Blue Knights 40th Anniversary Cruise, 7 days 

Hosted by Florida XVIII  August 24, 2014 
www.blueknightsflxviii.com 

 

2015 Spring GLRC   dates to be announced 

Canton, OH 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

50/50 WINNER!!  

Gary Davey 

$60 to house $60 to winner!!  

 

NEXT MEETING: TUESDAY 

NOVEMBER 19TH, 2013, 7:00PM, 

!,)/4/ȭ3Ȣ  SOCIAL HOUR STARTS 

AT 6:00PM 

IF YOU HAVE SOMETHING YOU WOULD 

LIKE ON THE AGENDA CONTACT ME 

PRIOR TO THE NEXT MEETING 

Check the International and 

conference web sites for further 

information and registration forms. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.blueknightstn3.com/
http://www.blueknightsflxviii.com/


 

 

GLRC Spring Conference 

March 14
th

 ï 16
th

 2014  

Hosted by BK Pennsylvania XVIII 
 

Last name: ________________________ First name ________________________ 

 

Street Address: ________________________________________________________ 

 

City, State/Province, Country and Zip ________________________________________  

 

Spouse/Guest(s):__________________   ___________________   _________________ 

 

Email (for confirmation) ___________________________________________________ 

 

Registrations (all funds in US dollars) 
Postmarked by 21 Feb 2014 

$ 65.00 /person Number____   Subtotal Amt. __________ 
Postmarked after 21 Feb 2014 

$ 75.00 /person Number____   Subtotal Amt. __________ 
Banquet & Saturday Hospitality Only 

$ 40.00 /person Number ____   Subtotal Amt. __________ 

 

Conference Tôs $20.00 each or 2 for $35.00 

Number/Sizes   _____Med ______Large _____ XL _____ 2XL _____ 3XL _____  

(Example: 1 shirt-$20, 2 shirts-$35, 3 shirts- $55, 4 shirts -$70 etc.)  

Total Amt. ________ 

 

Host Hotel: The Avalon Hotel and Conference Center ï www.Avalonerie.com 

  16 West 10
th
 St. Erie, PA   16501     

814-459-2220 - Free parking and free hot breakfast with room rental  

 
NOTE: ~~~ All Room Reservations MUST be made through the Hotel front desk (no                          third parties) and you 

MUST ask for the Blue Knight Rate, Rate is in effect four days prior to and after the conference.  

 

Room Rates: $80.00 /night for Kings and Doubles, $105.00 /night for a Suite 

 

MAIL CONFERENCE REGISTRATION & T-SHIRT CHECKS TO:  
 LAKE ERIE BLUE KNIGHTS  

 P.O. BOX 8272 

 ERIE, PA 16506 (or) Payment may be made through Secure Server Pay-Pal 

 
ATTENTION CANADIANS : Our bank will not accept foreign currency of any sort, so please use PayPal to register.  Contact the 

host if you have any questions or need alternative methods of payment. 

 

Contact: Geg Fera  w3gjf@hotmail.com for further information 

 

http://www.avalonerie.com/
mailto:w3gjf@hotmail.com

